TowN oF BristoL, RHODE ISLAND

TOWN COUNCIL

Nathan T. Calouro, Chairmarn

Mary A. Parella, Vice Chairwoman

Antonio A. Teixeira

Timothy E. Sweeney Council Clerk
Aaron J. Ley Melissa Cordeiro
May 30, 2024

State of Rhode Island

Coastal Resource Management Council
Oliver H. Steadman Government Center
4808 Tower Hill Road, Suite 3
Wakefield, Rl 02879

Dear Sir/Madam,

On behalf of the Bristol Town Council, we respectfully request an extension for CRMC File
No. 2023-08-0884 and RIDEM Water Quality Certification 24-008 (MPL Only), as indicated
in the joint public notice dated May 14, 2024.

The Council wishes to obtain a recommendation from the Harbor Commission and to have
the opportunity for further discussion at its next meeting on June 26. Therefore, we request
that the public notification and/or public hearing be continued to a date after the Council
has had the chance to gather recommendations and further investigate any concerns.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely, Y /7
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Melissa Cordeiro, Council Clerk

10 Courr StreET, BrisToL, RI 02809-2208  401-253-7000 Fax 401-253-2647 www.bristolri.gov
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May 30, 2024

State of Rhode Island

Department of Environmental Management
Office of Technical and Customer Assistance
235 Promenade Stret

Providence, RI 02908

Dear Sir/Madam,

On behalf of the Bristol Town Council, we respectfully request an extension for CRMC File
No. 2023-08-0884 and RIDEM Water Quality Certification 24-008 (MPL Only), as indicated
in the joint public notice dated May 14, 2024.

The Council wishes to obtain a recommendation from the Harbor Commission and to have
the opportunity for further discussion at its next meeting on June 26. Therefore, we request
that the public notification and/or public hearing be continued to a date after the Council
has had the chance to gather recommendations and further investigate any concerns.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Melissa Cordeiro, Council Clerk

10 Courr StreeT, Bristor, RI 02809-2208  401-253-7000  Fax 401-253-2647 www.bristolri.gov
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Aaron ]. Ley Melissa Cordeiro

May 30, 2024

TSL, LLC

Larry Goldstein

244 Gano Street
Providence, Rl 02906

Dear Mr. Goldstein,

At the council meeting on May 29th, the Bristol Town Council heard statements of
objection regarding a CRMC/DEM joint public notice for a permit filed for Thames Street
Landing - 267 Thames Street, Bristol. There are several areas of concern and items
requiring clarification that the town wishes to address to determine if correspondence
should be sent to CRMC regarding this project.

In light of these concerns, the council respectfully requests your attendance at the next
council meeting on June 26th at 7 pm. We ask that you provide a detailed presentation of
your proposal for the pool at the hotel during this meeting.

Additionally, it is important to note that the council has requested both CRMC and DEM to
extend the public notice period. This extension is to allow the council sufficient time to
review the project details and, if deemed necessary, submit a formal letter regarding the
project for the record.

We appreciate your cooperation and look forward to your presentation.

Sincerely i
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Melissa Cordeiro, Council Clerk

10 Courr StreeT, BristoL, RI 02809-2208  401-253-7000  Fax 401-253-2647  www.bristolri.gov
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State of Rhode Island and Providence Plantations

Coastal Resources Management Council (401) 783-3370
Oliver H. Stedman Government Center Fax (401) 783-3767
4808 Tower Hill Road, Suite 3

Waketfield, RI 02879-1900

Yopt

May 30, 2024
Via Email
Bristol Town Council
c/o Melissa Cordeiro, Council Clerk
10 Court Street
Bristol, RI 02809-2208
mcordeiro@bristolri.gov

Re: Request for Joint Public Notice Extension
CRMC File No. 2023-08-084 TSL, LL.C — Installation of a berthing facility and
expansion of existing marina for the mooring of a pool boat for recreational purposes.

Dear Ms. Cordeiro:

CRMC and RIDEM is in receipt of the Bristol Town Council’s request to extend the
Joint Public Notice Period for the above referenced file for the purposes of review at a Town
Council Meeting to be held on June 26", 2024. The Joint Public Notice end date will be
extended from June 15, 2024, to July 15, 2024.

If you require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me. Thank

you.
Sincerely,
JeffrJy .JWillss, Executive Director
Coasta ources Management Council

/lat

ce: TSL,LLC

R. Blanchard, Site Engineering
N. Personeus, RIDEM



